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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 
Meeting Minutes 

June 17, 2019 
 

 

Present: Chairman Charles Murphy, Vice Chairman Robert Espindola, Clerk Daniel Freitas, 
Town Administrator Mark Rees and Administrative Assistant Vicki Paquette. 

Chairman Murphy called the meeting to order in the West Island Improvement Association Hall 
at 6:36 p.m.  The meeting was recorded by Cable Access. 

With the Board’s permission, Mr. Rees added one agenda item (D6) due to this being a time 
sensitive issue. 

 

MINUTES 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to approve the minutes of May 6, 2019 Open Session. Mr. Freitas 
seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to amend the minutes of April 8, 2019 changing the words 
$40,000 to $25,000. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

TOWN ADMINISTRATORS REPORT 

• Mr. Rees told the Board that The Governor’s Capital Budget was released this past week and it 
including funding for the Phase V dredging project for the Fairhaven-New Bedford Harbor.  The 
Town will now have to wait for the state to send Fairhaven information as to how to access these 
funds. The May 4, 2019 Town Meeting approved the expenditure of $179,000 from the 
Waterway Funds to provide for the required 20% match 

• On Monday, June 17, 2019, HR Director Anne O’Brien and will be meeting with municipal and 
union leadership to discuss the potential for restarting the employee Insurance Advisory 
Committee.  This is the first step necessary to consider changing the plan design of the Town’s 
health insurance program to try to rein in costs 

• Mr. Rees said there was only one bid for the handicap access ramp and front door restoration 
project at the academy building and that bid was higher than the funds that were allocated.  Mr. 
Rees told the Board that he has rejected that bid and he and the Architect will be meeting with the 
Historical Commission in the near future to discuss the next steps 

• Mr. Rees told the Board that since the Town has recently installed automatic openers on 
all doors along the handicap accessibility “path” from the handicap access ramp to the 
mezzanine level of town hall making access to the Board of Selectmen/Town 
Administrator, Assessors, Veterans, and Building offices ADA compliant, the pathway 
goes directly through the Veterans office space which has resulted in the work of that 
office being disrupted when the path is used. Mr. Rees told the Board he is  looking into 
engaging the services of Architect Joe Booth to look at ways we can reconfigure town 
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hall offices to address this problem while still maintaining maximum accessibility to 
those who are mobility impaired   

• Mr. Rees said that at the last election, the Town Clerk was informed that the entrance to 
the voting location at the Fire Station may not be incompliance with ADA requirements.  
Building Commissioner Kris White has looked at the entrance and has determined that 
some changes will need to be made, such as adding hand rails, marking a handicap 
accessibility parking space and adding an automatic door opener to come into 
compliance.  Once the Fire Chief to gets an estimate for making these improvements Mr. 
Rees will try to find a source of funds to pay for them 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

• Mr. Espindola said the Economic Development Committee will meet on Thursday  
• Mr. Espindola will meet with Town Planner Paul Foley and Harbormaster Tim Cox to 

discuss potential grants for Union Wharf  
• Mr. Espindola took part in a workshop last Thursday offered by SPREDD. Cable Access 

filmed the workshop for anyone interested in watching 
• Mr. Freitas met last week with the School naming/renaming committee regarding naming 

the football field at FHS 
• Mr. Murphy stated that the Sister City Committee is looking to rebuild the carriage house 

at the Manjiro museum on Cherry Street 
• Mr. Murphy said at the latest Commission on Disability meeting they discussed the Town 

Hall accessibility. Mark Briar was also the guest speaker who gave a speech about people 
with autism. 

CABLE T.V. SERVICES 

Mr. Rees told the Board that the public has expressed interest in why the Town doesn’t offer any 
other cable service other than Comcast. He would like to begin the process of discussing if the 
Town can get another provider.  

Robert Hobson told the Board that in New Bedford the nursing homes all have one price for the 
whole building and he wanted to know why Fairhaven does not have that. Mr. Espindola 
explained that the Cable Advisory Committee has looked into that but it is up to the individual 
nursing home to negotiate with Comcast.  

Mr. Espindola made a motion to authorize the Town Administrator to request Cable T.V. 
applications. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

FY19 BUDGET ADJUSTMENTS 

Mr. Rees explained to the Board that the State Law has changed for interdepartmental transfers 
and since the budget was closed the Town needs to find money within its budget. 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to increase the cap from $160,000 to $ 175,000 for Social Day 
Special Revenue Fund, to transfer $60, 000 to Wind Turbines budget from General Fund Debt 
Appropriations and transfer $600 to EMA Utilities from general fund Debt Appropriations. Mr. 
Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 
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SUSTAINABILITY COMMITTEE CHARGE 

Mr. Rees explained that this was tabled from a previous meeting and the charge was re-written. 
(Attachment A). The Charge was revised to have alternate members become voting members in 
the event there is not a quorum of full time members based on the order of appointment.  Mr. 
Espindola made a motion to approve the Sustainability Charge. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was 
unanimous. (3-0) 

FINE ARTS DEPARTMENT GIFT ACCOUNT 

Mr. Rees told the Board the Fine Arts Department has received a donation but currently there is 
no gift account. Art Curator Mark Badwey has asked the Board to set up a gift account to receive 
donations. He and the assistant art Curator, Kelly Smith, are currently working on a program to 
expose youth to art. The Board thanked the Fairhaven Historical Society for their donation.  

Mr. Espindola made a motion to accept the $100.00 donation from the Fairhaven Historical 
Society and to open the gift account. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

33 WILLIAM STREET- TREE ISSUE 

Resident Don Collasius read a letter to the Board expressing his concerns about two trees that he 
feels are a dangerous and hazardous near 33 William Street. (Attachment B) He feels if one of 
these trees falls down this is negligence because the town has now been put on record of their 
poor condition. He would like to have his arborist asses the trees and their conditions.  Mr. Rees 
explained that under state law these are the decisions of the tree warden. Mr. Espindola made a 
motion to have Mr. Rees, on behalf of the Board, reach out to the Tree Warden to find a 
resolution in this matter. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

WATERMELON ALLIGATOR THEATRE COMPANY 

Mr. Murphy read a letter from the Watermelon Alligator Theatre Company asking for permission 
to use the front of Town Hall on August 3, 2019 to put on a free production of Shakespeare’s 
Much Ado about Nothing. (Attachment C).  Part Time Custodian Frank Fostin has volunteered 
his time to open and close the building during this production. Mr. Espindola made a motion to 
approve the request for the use of Town Hall steps condition upon the signing of the standard 
indemnification agreement. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

NFIA- OXFORD SCHOOL 

North Fairhaven Improvement Association member Mr. John Medeiros met with the Board of 
Selectmen asking for the lettering on the former Oxford School and the two recess bells be 
removed before the sale of the building. Mr. Rees will contact the new owners, The Stratford 
Group with the inquiry. Mr. Espindola made a motion to support the request and have Mr. Rees 
contact Stratford Group. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Mr. Medeiros also inquired on the status of the cupola on the top of the Oxford School. Mr. Rees 
said he has met with a volunteer who is working on the cupola but there are some permits and 
paperwork that still need to be issued. The Board will make a request to the Bell Committee to 
provide an update. 

 

CARRICORP 
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At 7:00 p.m. Chairman Murphy opened the hearing for Carricorp and read the public hearing 
notice. Attorney Michael Resnick presented information to the Selectmen updating them on the 
process they took to obtain the proper permits. Attorney Resnick said this project has received 
approval from the Conservation Commission, Zoning Board of Appeals, Environmental 
Protection Agency, SPREDD, and the Fire Chief and on April 26, 2019 The Planning Board 
issued a special zoning permit.   

At 7:02 p.m. Selectman Espindola recused himself because his employer, Acushnet Company, is 
one of the abutters. 

William Baird from WEB Engineering presented a map of the fuel tanks and discussed the safety 
measures that are put in place to accommodate for spills. (Attachment D) He further explained 
that the nozzle to dispense the fuel has the most up to date safety features.  He stated all 
measures meet current State and Federal regulations.   

Resident Joseph Borelli asked if there are safety measures for older cars.  Attorney Resnick 
explained that if there were to be a leak the power would shut off.  

Mr. Freitas made a motion to permit the underground storage tank on Route 240 and Bridge 
Street. Mr. Murphy seconded. Vote passed. (2-0-1) 

At 7:16 p.m. Chairman Murphy closed the hearing.  

ACUSHNET RIVER SAFE BOATING CLUB 

Manager, Robert Parker from the Acushnet River Safe Boating Club (ARSBC) met with the 
Board asking for an altered premise license at 80 Middle Street. ARSBC is looking to put a 
temporary 3X6 mini bar on wheels in the first floor function room. Mr. Rees suggested the 
license should include the entire first floor of the building. Mr. Espindola made a motion to 
approve the change of altered premise for the Acushnet River Safe Boating Club, 80 Middle 
Street and to include the entire first floor. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

RASPUTINS TAVERN HEARING CONTINUED 

At 7:22 p.m. Mr. Rees read a memo with two options to consider regarding possible actions 
stating that Rasputin’s Tavern, 122 Main Street, have hired a new attorney, John P. Connell and 
may be looking to appeal the decision made by the Board on June 3, 2019. (Attachment E).   
Town Counsel Tom Crotty and Police Chief Myers were in attendance to answer any questions. 
There was no representation from Rasputin’s Tavern. Town Counsel stated that in a previous 
conversation Attorney Connell feels the suspension is too long because it is a rolling suspension 
and not just for a day. Upon Town Counsels advice it may make sense to re-open the hearing. 
The Board and Mr. Rees discussed with Attorney Crotty all the possibilities with each option.  
Mr. Freitas is upset because if Rasputin’s came up with the proposal and now they want to 
change what they said and he would like to see a harsher penalty. There was a recent incident but 
the bar never called the police. Chief Myers stated that the owner was present at the incident  

Mr. Murphy said that he would like to disclose that his daughter does not work at Rasputin’s 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to reconsider the decision of June 3, 2019 and to re-open the 
hearing at the next meeting of July 22, 2019 for the purpose of revisiting the decision. Mr. 
Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 



                                            Fairhaven Board of Selectmen –June 17, 2019 Open Session – 5 
 

EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS PLAN 

In attendance were Fire Chief Tim Francis and Deputy Fire Chief Todd Correia to update the 
Board on the Emergency Preparedness Plan (formerly Hurricane Preparedness Plan). Mr. Rees 
thanked Chief Francis and Deputy Francis along with Town Department heads for all their hard 
work in updating the plan.  

Deputy Correia explained that the plan has been update this year to include other emergency 
situations other than just natural disasters. Some of the Departments are still working on 
updating their plans, therefore there are currently a few blank pages. The Fire Department have 
been conducting drills to prepare for different types of situations that may occur. Deputy Chief 
Correia told the Board he is working on a program that will keep residents better informed in the 
event of an emergency. The RAVE MOBILE SAFETY/CODE RED program will allow 
residents to sign up and control what information they would like to receive. The Fire 
Department will also be utilizing the resources of Cable Access and the IT Department to help 
keep residents informed.  

West Island resident Robert Hobson inquired why the Fire Department cannot have a fire truck 
or an emergency piece of apparatus on West Island in the event of a hurricane. He stated that 65 
% of the island residents are year round and with all these people here and the value of their 
properties there should be some fire apparatus even though the residents may have evacuated, if 
one house catches fire then all of them will. Chief Francis addressed his concerns stating that “no 
one belongs on the island during a hurricane. He cannot put one of his personnel in danger just to 
save a house. Houses can be replaced, people cannot. 

DISPLAY OF FLAGS/BANNERS ON TOWN PROPERTY 

Mr. Rees told the Board that a request has come in from resident Kyle Bueno to fly the Pride flag 
at Town Hall in observance of “pride month.” Mr. Rees explained under federal law the only flag 
that can fly on the pole on Town Hall property is the American flag, State flag, or the POW flag. 
Currently the Town does not have any policies regarding flags and banners on Town property.  
Mr. Bueno presented some documentation regarding the statistics on the suicide rate among 
members of the LGBTQ community and the statistics on gays in the military. Mr. Bueno feels 
this is an important issue to show our future leaders and military of tomorrow support. 
(Attachment F)  

All Selectmen feel this is an important issue but are worried about starting a precedence about 
flying banners and flags for specific groups. The Board is worried that if they allow to fly the 
Pride Flag on town property and another group with an offensive flag puts in a request then they 
will have to honor that request. 

Mr. Espindola suggested that Mr. Bueno could fly the flag for one hour at town hall in the 
archway and have a short presentation on the Town Hall steps similar to the National Day of 
Prayer in May. Town Counsel Tom Crotty told the Board they can’t make exceptions for one 
group and not another therefore the Board needs to be careful what is allowed because they can’t 
get involved in content, unless it is offensive. By doing so, they will informally set a policy by 
allowing the first person/group to fly the flag. Once the Board does this, they’ve essentially set 
the policy.  The Board discussed the idea of setting a formal policy on flags and banners. Mr. 
Bueno will work with Mr. Rees to organize a public assembly at Town Hall. Mr. Espindola made 
a motion to authorize a public assembly on the Town Hall steps including the pride flag to be 
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displayed with Mr. Bueno working with the Town Administrator. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote 
was unanimous. (3-0) 

FOUTH OF JULY PARADE 

Mr. Murphy read an invitation from Veteran’s Agent Brad Fish who is leading a working group 
of volunteers for the Fourth of July parade. Selectmen are invited to participate.  

OTHER BUSINESS 

• Mr. Espindola and Mr. Murphy thanked the organizers of the Father’s Day Road race for 
putting on a great event 

• Mr. Murphy reminded residents that Saturday, July 20, 2019 will be Outdoor Movie 
Night at Livesey Park. 

• Mr. Murphy, on behalf of the Board, offered condolences to the family of Ed Cabral.  
 

At 8:30 p.m. Mr. Espindola made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was 
unanimous. (3-0)  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Vicki Paquette 
Administrative Assistant 
(Approved 7/22/2019)  
  
Documents appended:  

A: 33 William Street tree letter 
B: Sustainability Charge  
C: Watermelon Alligator request letter  
D: Carricorp maps 
E: Rasputin’s letter 
F: Mr. Bueno’s letter/ handouts 



4 JUN-2019 

To: Fairhaven Board of Selectman 

From: Don Carlos Collasius 33 William st 

Re: 3rd Party Tree Assessment of 2 town owned trees 

Dear Board 

Myself and my neighbor Dana Collyer would like to have at our expense two trees surveyed on William st. One 
located between the town hall and 33 William st and the other directly in front of 34 William st. 

The assessment will be conducted by Bartlett Tree Experts and I am seeking permission from the town to have this 
done. 

Thank you, 

Don C. Collasius 

33 William st 

Fairhaven, MA 02719 
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Town of Fairhaven 
 

Sustainability Committee 
 

The Fairhaven Sustainability Committee is an advisory committee reporting to the Board of Selectmen 
involving matters relating to sustainable practices, environmental regulations, green initiatives, and the 
environmental health of Fairhaven. In that capacity, the Sustainability Committee (formerly Green 
Committee) shall be charged with the following: 

 
• Promote outreach and volunteer efforts to support beach, ocean, and terrestrial clean-ups. 
• Promote, advocate, and lobby for sustainable practices and lifestyle changes, both in Fairhaven, 

and our greater region, via education, green initiatives and bylaws. 
• Enhance Fairhaven’s reputation as a leader in sustainable enterprises. 
• Work interdepartmentally to improve recycling, reducing, reusing, composting, and other 

sustainable practices. 
• Foster a sustainable future and advocate for social and economic improvements in our 

community. 
• Act as a resource to the Sustainability Coordinator, when requested, and provide 

recommendations to the Board of Selectmen and the Town Administrator on Sustainability 
issues. 

• Membership: It is the recommendation of the Sustainability Committee that the membership be 
comprised of seven (7) full voting members, and up to five (5) alternate members, as appointed 
by the Board of Selectmen. Terms shall be one year, reappointed annually. If a newly appointed 
member or alternate member does not get sworn in within 3 months of appointment, they will 
no longer be a member of the committee. In the event that there is no quorum of the 7 full 
voting members, alternate members may act as voting members for the purposes of quorum for 
that meeting. The alternate member(s) will be chosen by seniority in service as alternate 
members on the committee 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Accepted by vote of Board of Selectmen May 14, 2018 
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TO: 

FROM: 

OATE: 

RE: 

CC: 

MEMORANDUM 

Board of Selectmen 

Mark Rees, Town Administrator 

June 12, 2019 

Rasputin's 

Tom Crotty, Town Counsel 

We have been informed that Rasputin's owners have severed their relationship with their attorney, 

Christopher Markey, and hired a new attorney, John P. Connell. Atty. Connell has indicated to Atty. 

Crotty that his clients may appeal your decision of June 3,, to the Alcoholic Beverage Control 

Commission (ABCC). 

Since the decision the Board of Selectmen made on June 3,, was based on what appeared to be a mutual 

agreement between the Board and Rasputin's made at the meeting, you have two options you may 

want to consider at your meeting to be held on June 17'"· 

Option 1: You may stay with your decision of June 3,, with the knowledge that Rasputin's can appeal 

that decision to the ABCC. In order to complete the record of Board of Selectmen action you will need 

to adopt the attached "Findings of Fact" prepared by Town Counsel and modify your decision (or 

regulatory action) to provide for the probationary period to be 90 days instead of until September 9, 

2019. The reason for this change is that under ABCC regulations, if and when, an appeal is filed with the 

ABCC, any disciplinary action the Board has taken against Rasputin's is stayed until the ABCC hears the 

appeal and makes its decision. 

Option 2: You may vote to reconsider' your decision of June 3,, if you feel that decision was based in 

part on what appeared to be a mutual agreement between the Board and Rasputin's, and would have 

been different in the absence of that apparent agreement. We will give notice to Rasputin's owners 

that this will be on the agenda for your meeting on June 17'". At that meeting you may vote to 

reconsider. If you vote to reconsider that would reopen the hearing, and the actual discussion on 

reconsideration would probably be held at a later date. 

1 Per Robert's rules, a motion to reconsider has to come from a member of the Board who voted in favor of the 

action that is up for reconsideration, but it can be seconded by any other member of the Board. It takes a majority 

of the Board to pass a reconsideration motion. 
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